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EX.046/10
NORTH PENNINES AONB:  PLANNING GUIDELINES AND BUILDING DESIGN GUIDE SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENTS


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure


Subject Matter
The Assistant Director (Economic Development) submitted report DS.07/10 setting out the draft text of the Planning Guidelines and Building Design Guide Supplementary Planning Documents (SPDs).

He explained that the documents had been prepared by the North Pennines Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB) Partnership with significant input from the Council to a working group.  The Partnership was responsible for co-ordinating efforts to conserve and enhance the AONB, whilst the management of AONBs was a statutory function of local authorities under the Countryside and Rights of Way Act (CRoW) (2000).

The SPDs related to Policy DP9 of the Local Plan, which made provision for development in the AONB subject to the special characteristics and landscape quality of the area being conserved or enhanced.  Natural beauty included scenic quality, landform, ecology, geology, cultural interests and the historic environment.  The SPDs expressed in detail the provisions of Policy DP9 and how it was to be implemented in practice.

The Assistant Director (Economic Development) added that the Building Design Guide SPD was aimed at designers, developers and landowners when preparing their plans, proposals and strategies.  Planning Officers should also have regard to the extent to which development proposals reflected the guidelines when assessing planning applications.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder commented upon the interesting nature of the report, which would be made available to the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel for consideration.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive had considered the draft Planning Guidelines and Building Design Guide Supplementary Planning Documents, and made them available for consideration by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

2.  That, subject to the consideration of any changes to the draft SPDs, they be referred to Council for consideration prior to public consultation.

Reasons for Decision
To update the guidance for developers and bring in additional guidance under the Local Development Framework.







